

Office of the Clerk Town of Quispamsis





January 14, 2015

The Honourable Brian Gallant Premier of New Brunswick P. O. Box 6000 Fredericton, NB E3B 5H1

Dear Premier Gallant:

RE:CONSTRUCTION OF TRANS CANADA ENERGY EAST PIPELINE PROJECT

The Council of the town of Quispamsis, at its December 16, 2014 Regular Meeting, adopted the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT whereas the Council of the Town of Quispamsis considers the TransCanada Energy East Pipeline project to be of the utmost importance to the greater Saint John Region by providing the area with possibilities of economic and community development;

WHEREAS the Council of the Town of Quispamsis feels it is in the best interest of the citizens of the Greater Saint John Region to endorse the project;

WHEREAS safety and the environment are of utmost importance to the Council of the Town of Quispamsis who would want assurance that the pipeline is safely constructed in a way that would protect the environment;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Town of Quispamsis hereby goes on record supporting the TransCanada Energy East Pipeline Project as this project will help move New Brunswick forward by creating jobs and driving the local economy.

If there is anything further that the Town can do to assist in ensuring the progression and success of this project, please let us know.

Yours truly,

Catherine P. Snow Town Clerk

Cc:

The Honourable Rob Moore, MP, Fundy-Royal

Mr. Rodney Weston, MP, Saint John

Mr. Blaine Higgs, MLA, Quispamsis Mr. Douglas Crossman, MLA, Hampton

Mayor & Common Council, City of Saint John

Construction Association of NB Saint John Region